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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
111-A

Committee:
Contracts


Title:

A local law to amend the charter of the City of New York, in relation to public hearings on contract awards. 



Sponsor:
The Speaker (Council Member Miller) and Council Members Jackson and Moskowitz, et al.

Summary of Legislation:


Intro. No. 111-A would remove the requirement that city agencies hold public hearings on all proposed contracts valued between $100,000 and $500,000, the vendor for which was selected by a means other than competitive sealed bidding or competitive sealed bidding from a prequalified vendor list.  Public hearings on such proposed contracts would be held only when an individual requests an opportunity to speak.  Intro. No. 11-A would also remove the requirement that contracting agency head or deputy head conduct the public hearings.

Effective Date:
Intro. No. 111-A would take effect immediately.

Fiscal Year in Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
2003


Fiscal Impact Statement: Intro. No. 111-A would reduce the number of hearings that City agencies and the Mayor’s Office of Contracts conduct each year.  This would produce modest workload reductions, but would not produce any budgetary savings. 


Effective FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact 

FY03

Revenues (+)
0
0
0

Expenditures (-)
0
0
0

Net
0
0
0

Impact on Revenues:
This bill would have no impact on revenues.

Impact on Expenditures:
This bill would have no impact on expenditures.

Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs:
N/A

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared by:

Regina Poreda Ryan, Principal Financial Analyst

City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
June 4, 2002

FIS History:



Introduced April 10, 2002 and assigned to the Committee on Contracts.






First hearing held April 12, 2002.






To be considered by the Committee on June 4, 2002.

